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   HOME IN FROME AGM 7.30 Wednesday 22nd May 2013
MINUTES  
1. Welcome and Opening Remarks: Sheila welcomed everyone to the 2013 AGM  
2. Attended: Sheila Gore, Howard, Vause, Sonja Harris, Jacqueline Peverley, John Peverley, John Payne, Alison Vaas, Pauline Davey, Diane Rouse, Trevor Biggs, Sue Leather, Gill Harry, Polly Wright..
3. Apologies: Sue Bucklow, Barbara Bacon, Annabelle Macfadyen, Brinnie Humm, Mel Day.
4. Minutes of the previous AGM were agreed. There were no matters arising.
5. Annual Reports
Chair’s Report: Sheila explained that the AGM would be shorter than usual as we had moved the AGM date from December to May and had therefore had an AGM only five months ago. The move was to tie in the AGM with the financial year and to make reporting more straightforward and relevant to the time period just gone.

Secretary’s Report: Gill proposed that the new structure of CHIFs. i.e. members of a  Core Home in Frome group (CHIF of both Committee members and other Home in Frome organisers, and HIFFs, a Home in Frome Friends group,  of general friends and supporters, be trialled for a further time, until the May 2014 AGM.
Treasurer’s Report: Further time needed for our treasurer, Barbara, to liaise with HiF co-ordinator, Helen, before presenting the treasurer’s report. It was agreed that the report would be presented at the next committee meeting and distributed when agreed. Now that Helen has completed her co-ordinator contract, we will need to appoint someone to look after day-to-day finance, e.g. payments which John is receiving from the sale of Working Memories, as the treasurer cannot perform both roles.
Evaluator’s Report: Polly has also, now, completed her contract and shared her final report and findings with the meeting. The full report will be sent out with the AGM minutes and placed on the website and the executive report sent to all participants. The main points as follows:

· Polly thanked everyone who contributed towards the report and who gave up their time  

· The report is geared to HLF requirements with both successes and challenges commented upon

· It states that we achieved all our intended outcomes, and many unintended outcomes also, particularly in creating enjoyment and building relationships

· It’s length reflects the number of projects reported upon, and will be useful for the future
· The projects were efficient, well- managed and of high quality, though communication between the oral history and project groups was a challenge. HiF people became aware of this issue, however, and worked on it, so that the two groups came together by the end.

· Initially there was some confusion about what Home in Frome was, because of the different names used for parts of the project. This was realised and addressed, leading to greater clarity.

· Projects were achieved with a very limited budget and were often made possible because of valuable support from other organisations. In future, HiF might bid for a more realistic budget

· In Staffing, a big success was through the skills, expertise and dedication from paid and unpaid workers involved. The challenge here was our reliance on such a small number of workers 

· Timetables were kept and plans met - far more was achieved than anticipated, as in the launch tea party and the number of oral recordings made.
· Our aim of achieving an increased sense of community shone through every part of the project - a large number and diverse range of people were involved and venues across town used. Again, far more was done than planned, e.g. in the banner-making workshops, such as at Singers Knoll 

· Participants in different aspects of the project - e.g. making banners, book covers and oral histories, felt valued and validated. Everyone was made to feel welcome and included.
· Volunteers felt that their skills, knowledge and confidence had increased and valued of being able to work alongside professional people 

· There was really positive impact on community organisations. Schools talked about the skills brought into the curriculum and some heads wanted HIF to continue to work in their school in the future. The project impacted positively on the Museum and in creating jobs.
· Awareness of Frome’s heritage was increased, as evidenced by comments from children at Vallis School children and from the Somerset Archivist.
· The report shows that we did address aspects of sustainability and change, with many comments on change and the involvement in the Carnival procession being very important.
· The project has raised the profile of Frome and generated a big level of interest from outside Frome. Publicity helped greatly with this and over 50 articles were published in the two years

· The project created loads of ideas and aspirations for the future. 

· Polly shared quotes from the report and hoped that it would be useful in planning HiF’s future and that some sections, e.g. quotes, might be used for future funding bids.
· A huge thank you was given to Polly for an extremely thorough report that was over and above all expectations 
· The Heritage Lottery Fund have accepted the report and (as Helen has indicated in the following report) also gave us warm praise. 
· It was suggested that when we have done more development planning, we have a press release saying what our developments are and linking them to the evaluation report. 
· Sheila thanked Polly, on everyone’s behalf, for her thoroughness and input, which was over and above expectations. 
· Co-ordinator’s report: (attached).This was read to the meeting as Helen was unable to attend. In the report, she described the project as inspirational, as well as being ground-breaking, in terms of broadening the concept of Heritage. Both the report and Helen’s dedication and hard work have been much appreciated. 
6. Chair role: No replacement has been found yet for Sheila, who kindly agreed to stay in place as Chair for the short-term, pending an emergency EGM being held and to support a new Chair as Vice-chair. We need to do further investigations re possible new Chairs. Sheila will also be talking with Mel. 
7. Other officers and committee members, elected at the last, December, AGM were confirmed in role. These are:
Officers  

Treasurer: Barbara Bacon;  Secretary: Gill Harry; Publicity: Pauline Davey  Website: Howard Vause



Committee Members  
Jacqueline Peverley, Sonja Harris, Annabelle Macfadyen, Brinnie Humm
8. Next AGM: The date of the next AGM was set as Wednesday May 21st 2014. We will take up John Peverley’s suggestion of checking that this date does not  clash with the Frome Town Council meeting.
9. Next Committee Meeting: The date of the next Committee was set as Monday 10th June 2013. 
This meeting will accept the Treasurer’s report and set the date for the EGM.  

10. Development Meeting Monday June 3rd. We need more details for this. John expressed concern that he had received no response to his request for information regarding disabled facilities. Apologies were given. Sheila will contact Annabelle and Liz to get details. Gill will mail these out to all.  

11. A.O.B. 
a. Sonja gave us the sad news that Dorothy Russell has died.

b. Following on from their Frome FM interviews, Diane told us of her, Dennis Barnard and Pete Stone’s very successful visit to Frome College students to talk about their experiences of  the past.
c. Frome Museum will be available on Sat.15th, Sun.16th and Mon. 17th June to put up the banners for the HiF Banner Exhibition. Lots of volunteers needed for then and a planning meeting needed.

d. Trevor’s film of the banner procession was shown, and warmly received. It may be possible to show this at the Museum during the exhibition and it is now on the HiF website under events. 
12. Close
Sheila thanked everyone for attending. 

1

